
Snow Dinner Dec 15 See Page 6 

Get involved!  

· Annual Snow Dinner Dec 15 

· Buy you ski pass by Thanks-
giving 

· Sign up for the WAC kids 
Nordic Program 

· Get out in the snow! 

· Have fun! 

· Telemark Randonee Ski 
Class  
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Annual Meeting ! 
 
Group picture on October 21. What a fantastic looking group of people! 
 
Thanks to Dave Mitchell for taking the photo!  
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WASHINGTON ALPINE CLUB 

Organized  1916           Incorporated  1923 

 MEMBER OF: Federation of Western Outdoor Clubs, 

Washington Trails Assn.   Washington Environmental 

Council. Washington Wilderness Coalition.  

MidFORC Coalition 

 

The primary objective of this club is to encourage the healthful 
enjoyment of the  great outdoors, to preserve its natural  beauty 

and to promote good fellowship among all lovers of nature.  

 

PO Box 352 Seattle, WA 98111    

www.washingtonalpineclub.org  

 
 Board Of Trustees                                                  

President   Mike Mahanay 206.933.6801  

1 st V P         Pat O’Brien 206.527.6881 

2nd V P          Dave Mitchell 425.235.1039 

Treasurer    Ira Rushwald 206.725.2725 

Secretary    Lynn Simmons 206.543.9024 

Ex-Officio Pres   

 

 Junior Officers                                                         

At Large   John Sargent 360.377.3217  

At Large   Jeff Wright 206.244.7410 

At Large   Laurie Rich  

At Large      Joe Sambataro 

At large    John Commiskey    

Alpine Division                                        

Climbing Class Fred Slater 425-770-2854 

co-chairs   Doug Daniell 206-769-6570   

    Kristin Kaupang 

Winter Division                                                                  

Telemark Ski  Jeff Wright 206.244.7410       

Back Country  Jason Christensen 206.235.4539 

Property & Membership                                    

Cabin Chrman Bill Hooper 206.325.2851 

Work Party  Bill Hooper 206.325.2851 

Membership  Kristin Kaupang 206-251-8295  
 

Publicity   Kay Ishi 206.528.5630 

Cabin Supply  Tami Sargent 

   

Public Relations                                      

Bulletin Editor Bill Hooper 206.325.2851 

Conservation Mike Mahanay 206.933.6801 

Circulation  Dave Mitchell 425.235.1039 

By Laws   Dave Mitchell 425.235.1039 

   

 MOVING ??- 

Send change of address forms to: 

Washington Alpine Club, PO Box 352 

Seattle, WA   98111 

 

Or  Dave Mitchell dtmitch@mindspring.com 
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Looking Ahead! WAC Calendar 

  
  
 
December 15 > 75th Annual Snow Dinner! 
 
December 27 > Sargent group for Day use  
 
January 01 > Winter Backcountry enrollment Begins 
January 01 > Climbing Class Enrollment Begins 
January 09 > Telemark/Randonee Ski Class starts 
 
February 18/19 > Passages NW group 
March - June > Basic Climbing Class 
  
April ?/? > Olympic Beach Cleanup 
 
 
 

Join the WACLIST on Yahoo! 
  
If you want to get mail on the new WAC email list, join the yahoo 
group at http://groups.yahoo.com/group/waclist/ 

Post message: waclist@yahoogroups.com 

Subscribe: waclist-subscribe@yahoogroups.com 

Important:  You must be a current Member! We have to approve 
you before you can join. All we see is your email address unless 
you tell us more.   Please put your name in the comment sec-
tion.  As much as we love you all, we haven't memorized your 
email addresses, and if we can't figure out who you are from 
your email address alone, then we'll deny your request. If this 
happens to you just apply to join the group again and in the com-
ment section, tell us your name. 
   
Does the WAC have your good email address?  
You can check these things on the WAC website. 
Please go to www.washingtonalpineclub.org 
 
If you don't have an account on the www.wacweb.org  you can 
use the shared name and password: 
User name:  climbing      Password:  climbon 
 
Thanks -George Snelling, Mike Garrison, Sim Larkin 



 
Right on schedule we have snow in the high country.  The first snow was seen 
on the ground at Guye Cabin on October 20!  Looking  up, the peaks are 
white with fresh snow. Some lucky people even strap ped on the Boards and 
got a day in. Excitement is building for a wonderfu l ski season. Don’t forget 
that we have a group rate on Summit season passes t his year. Sign up must 
be completed by Thanksgiving so act now.  
 
 We recently had an excellent Annual Meeting at Guye  Cabin. We had the 
largest turnout in a number of years. We enjoyed th e most delicious food for 
lunch, while we caught up on old friends that we ha dn’t seen all summer. 
Afterwards, we easily had a quorum for meeting. The  WAC has a very high 
level of involvement by its members.  Old and new, from all aspects of the 
Club were in attendance. It was a real treat to mee t everyone that attended 
and see their enthusiasm and interest in our Club. The WAC continues to be 
really focused on the future and how we can improve  everyone’s experience 
while maintaining the historical uniqueness and tra dition of the WAC. After 
all this is the 75 th  anniversary of Guye Cabin! 
 
 Our 2007 Board and Chairs have done a fantastic job  over the last year. We 
have a fantastic, motivated, and committed team man aging the WAC! They 
just get better and better every year. Our current Board has again  agreed to 
stay intact for the 2008 year.  We also welcome Joh n Commiskey to the 
Board.  
 
 Dale Ott, Les Sargent, and Laura Sargent were recog nized at the Annual 
Meeting for their years of consistent service to th e Club. These three have 
done enough to fill an entire Bulletin! A big Thank  You and a round of ap-
plause for Dale, Les, and Laura, they are an inspir ation to us all!  
 
 Kristin Kaupang is our membership chair. Kristin is  also  a chair of the 
Climbing class, has served on the WAC Board, and wo rked on the Cabin roof 
last summer! Thanks Kristin! If you have not renewe d for 2008, do so today 
and help Kristin out! While you are writing that ch eck, just go ahead and 
pay the dues for five years and make it easy on you rself.  
 
  When you run into these folks that guide our Club as it approaches its sec-
ond century be sure to give them a big “thank you”!  Our club is run 100% by 
volunteers donating lots of time, energy, money, an d effort. We can make the 
WAC whatever we want it to be, it just takes folks willing to step up and 
lead that first aid class, climb, outing, snowshoe,  ski lesson, cabin repair, or 
kids hike!  
 
 Thanks to Scott Calhoun for putting forth the effor t to become our first 
WAC MOFA instructor! Jon Shields, and Scott have te amed up to instruct 
the MOFA class this year. We hope to get at least t hree more people from 
this years class to take the instructors course and  help with future classes! 
Also thanks again to Jim Patton of the WSTC who has  been instrumental in 
organizing this for many years. 
 
 Coming up on December 15, is our annual New Snow Di nner at Guye Cabin. 
Audrey Pitigliano has stepped up to lead the Snow D inner this year. Can you 
help her out? Please give her a call or email. As a lways, salads, veggies, and 
deserts will be specialty potluck. Yummm! Please jo in us for a wonderful 
afternoon, evening, and night at Guye Cabin. We hop e to see new members, 
and those of you that haven’t been up for a while. With any luck we’ll have 
some of the WAC musicians on hand for some songs. A n evening of great 

food, lots of fun, meeting old friends, and mak-
ing some new friends! Cost? Outrageous! $3 
donation per person. 
  
Jeff Wright, with Randy Oakley, and Jeff 
Knudson are again managing the WAC Tele-
mark / randonee class on Wednesday nights.  
Our class has been around for 20 years and is 
the largest telemark class in the country! It has 
produced many of Washington’s telemark ski-
ers.  They are already accepting applications 
online so help spread the word. 
 
 Jason Christensen is heading the Winter Back-
country Travel Class this year. Cynthia Hickey 
returns to do the avalanche portion. There are 
still opportunities to join in the fun! Both the 
Basic Climbing Class and the Winter Back-
country Travel Class will be accepting applica-
tion after Jan 01. 
 
 November always brings Thanksgiving Day, a 
WAC favorite, our wonderful national feast 
day, and one of our most important holidays. 
On this special day, we all pause for a moment 
to reflect on the bounty of our lives, and also 
those people less fortunate than ourselves. As 
our Club nears the end of its first century we 
continue to work to ensure that this gift to us 
from the past is preserved and that we take 
care that it will remain intact for the next cen-
tury, and our children’s children.  A lot has 
happened in the last year and we have many 
reasons to be very proud of our club. I am very 
proud to be a small part of the WAC, it is great 
fun to meet all the wonderful people who enjoy 
our Club!  
 
  

President’s Corner November 2007  
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Junior Nordic Program Registration is open! 
 
Registration for the Junior Nordic Program (JNP) is now open. The registration form can be downloaded 
from the Junior Nordic Program website:    http://home.comcast.net/~karelzikan/JP 
 
The JNP is a progressive year-to-year program for Nordic skiing for kids starting at 4 year of age and 
going to high school. Each year, we help turn about 70 kids into budding Nordic and backcountry skiers.  
Information and a galley of pictures from last year can be found on the JNP website (above). Most of the 
JP instructors are from the WAC or SNC. 
 
This program is run through the Summit Nordic Center and all registration/payments goes through them. 
The Nordic Center provides a discount rental and ticket program in conjunction with the lessons. 
 
Dates 
Treasure Trails session #1 (age 4-6) 
January 12, 19, 26, February 2 
Treasure Trails session #2 (age 4-6) 
February 9, 23, March 1, 8 
Little Nords and Freeheelers (age 7 and up):  
January 12, 19, 26, February 2, 9, 23, March 1, 8 
 
ABOUT THE PROGRAM 
* Treasure Trails (TT)– Teaches our youngest skiers (age 4-6) basic ski skills: skiing in a directed manner in 
a track, straight run in the tracks, getting up, snowplow and turning with a snowplow. 
* Little Nords (LN) – Focuses on children age 6-9. Little Nords is broken into 3 groups. Group 1 is for 
6-9 year olds who have not gone through Treasure Trails. They will learn Treasure Trails skills with 
an older group of kids. Group 2 are Little Nords who have moved up from TT or who already have TT skills.  
Group 2 works on better striding skills and strong downhill skills. Group 2 will begin skiing in the 
upper area towards the end of the season. Group 3 have completed a year of LN or come in with Group 2 
skills. Group 3 will begin learning to skate and work on advanced downhill skills. 
* Freeheelers (FH) – Focuses on kids age 9-13.  Freeheelers are broken into 3 groups. Group 1 is for 
kids, age 9-12, who are new to Nordic skiing. They will work on LN Group 2-3 skills. FH Group2 is for 
kids who have moved up from LN Group 3 or already have strong downhill skills and can skate. Group 2 
works on perfecting their striding and skating form. FH Group 3 is for the older Freeheelers and they work 

Page 4 November 2007 

The Bulletin is 100% online. The feedback from the Club regarding the new format has been over-
whelmingly positive. This allows us to offer photos, color, more timely content, and save a lot of paper 
and trees. For those without email, with dial up connections, or with incompatible software we will con-
tinue to mail the Bulletin. Thanks to everyone for their patience!  
 
 Climbing Hiking Biking Skiing Partners  
Many folks are looking for skiing, hiking, biking, and climbing partners. The Waclist is a very effective 
way of looking for someone on short notice.  Participating in Club events is an excellent way of making 
new friends and finding long term partners. 
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WAC Summit Season Pass Information  

Buy your Pass with the WAC today and save some buck s!  
 
 Through negotiations with the Summit, we are able to offer our members and their families the lowest 
summer rate for season passes for all age groups. 
Big S Pass - This is a savings of $40 on each  Big S Pass.  The WAC price for a Big S Pass is $339 
plus tax. There are other discounts for night passes and mid week passes.  
Big S Plus Pass - For 120 bucks more, $459 plus tax , pass holders receive 5 free days of ski-
ing/riding at Crystal Mountain  ( Blackout dates are 12/26/07-12/31/07 and 1/19/08-1/21/08; and tick-
ets are valid only when both The Summit and Crystal Mountain are in operation.) 
There is also LTD and Night Only Passes (see the li nk below)  
What's the catch? We have to fill in both forms, write a check (make it out to me) or use your credit 
card (preferred) and then I have to turn them all in to the Summit as a packet. This year I will manage 
it. 
What are the benefits? You get a better deal, the WAC gets some clout with the Ski areas. 
The Deadline is November 23, so act now.   Just go to  
http://www.grandcanyontreks.org/wac/2005/seasonpass.html 
 
1. Print, Fill out the application and return to me. The prices are listed on the form. Credit card is ideal.  
If you don't have a credit card, make the check out to me. Each individual needs a separate form and 
waiver. 
 
2. Print, sign the waiver and return to me. 
 
Here is the Summit website if you want to review the current public prices: 
 http://www.summitatsnoqualmie.com/info/winter/unl_pass.asp 
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“Yellowstone to Yukon”  

Our friends at the Burke Museum of Natural 
History are offering the WAC 2 for 1 admis-
sion with the coupon! 

 
The exhibit will run through the end of 2007. 

 
 http://www.burkemuseum.org    

 
 Print and bring the coupon with you 

Annual New Snow Dinner at Guye Cabin Sat, Dec 15 at  6 PM 
 
The New Snow Dinner is an annual event to welcome in the Winter Season. The Sargents 
stepped up to prepare the entree last year, a honey baked ham! Audrey Pitigliano is leading 
the entrée this year. Can you help her out?   
 
This is one of the biggest events of the year at Guye Cabin, the heart and the soul of the 
Washington Alpine Club! Come up to our beautiful historic Guye Cabin for the day and play! 
Ski, board, or just socialize, read a book, play chess, snowshoe, or ski up Commonwealth 
Basin, or just relax and catch up with your friends and make some new ones! Come early! 
Stay late! Spent the night! We are expecting a big turnout so make your plans now! You 
won't want to miss this one! 
 
Everything besides the entree' will be specialty potluck. Please bring your best side dishes of 
salads, appetizers, vegetables, deserts, or drinks. Can’t cook? Please bring non-alcoholic 
drinks, or flowers. We will eat promptly at 6 pm! What is the cost for all this great food, and 
fun? We are asking for a mere two dollar minimum donation each to cover the costs of the 
entree.  

 
Questions or need more information? Call Audrey or email her at   
alp2nourish@earthlink.net 

 WAC Climbing  

 
Grand Teton, Yellowstone, City of Rocks by Chris Erickson 
http://www.wacweb.org/Trips/TripReports/default.view?_mode=details&RowId=428 
Tupshin and Devore by George Snelling 
http://www.wacweb.org/Trips/TripReports/default.view?_mode=details&RowId=427 
Cutthroat Peak by Amanda Henck 
http://www.wacweb.org/Trips/TripReports/default.view?_mode=details&RowId=426 
 



This is the 75th anniversary of Guye Cabin so it is a very good time to celebrate, and put the Cabin in shape for the next 75 years! 
The Cabin is a great place to base for skiing, snowshoeing, hikes, bike rides, and climbs in the Snoqualmie Peaks! Consider com-
bining a trip outside with a day at a work party.   

Heading up to enjoy the coming snow?  

Please help to clean up the yard. There is plenty o f tree limbs to burn in the fire pit.  Help us clea n in-
side the Cabin!  

Here is the short list of little stuff we are still  working on! 

Repair the Bridge 

New Mattresses 

Finish up the parking area 

Chop and stack wood 

New carpet in hall from landing to women’s dorm 

Fireplace room lights  

 

  

 Guye Cabin, 75th Anniversary ! 

November 2007 Page 7 

It time to renew your membership! 
 

 Memberships are based year to year, unless you took advantage of our multi-year payment plan.  So, come December 31, 
2007 your WAC membership will expire! Don’t let that happen. Renew today! 

 
We hope that you continue to support the Washington Alpine Club and take advantage of all the opportunities that membership 

offers.   Please send your renewal to Kristin Kaupang at the address listed below.    
 

Annual Dues (renewals)  
 

                               Regular    Senior    out of state 
Through Dec 2008     30.00   15.00   20.00 
Through Dec 2009     60.00   25.00   35.00 
Through Dec 2010      85.00   35.00   50.00 
Through Dec 2011    115.00   45.00   65.00 
Through Dec 2012   135.00   55.00   80.00 

 
Cabin Fees  

 
When renewing, members also have the opportunity to pay annual Guye Cabin fees in lieu of single day or overnight fees.  

These annual cabin fees are effective for the membership year.   
 

Annual Cabin Dues $70.00 per person 
$100.00 for two people 

$120.00 for three or more family members (13 and older) 
 

Please consider adding an additional gift to your membership renewal check. Your contribution will help us with scholarships 
and major upcoming cabin expenses including construction of the new parking lot. Thanks for supporting your club! 

 
Please send your check made out to “WAC”, to: 

Washington Alpine Club 
c/o Kristin Kaupang  
7712 14th Ave SW 
Seattle, WA 98106�
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 The Spirit of the WAC!  

 
Jeff summed up the spirit of the WAC best: 
 
“I am sitting here watching the rain come down outside my window knowing the WAC cabin is dry in-
side. Yesterday Chris Erickson and I were up on the ridge above the women’s sleeping area installing 
the last of the roof ridge pieces. As I looked out on the fresh snow on the peaks around the cabin, I 
would reflect back to that cold wet day in Dec. I was in the same place helping installing the large tarp 
that lasted the winter. I knew that was going to be the start of a long difficult project. One has to admire 
all the hard work many people put in to make this project come to a close. The roof looked great.  
Ok, time for the snow to fall. Let’s see the roof do its job and the rest of us get out on our skis!!! Thanks 
to all that helped. “ 
Jeff Wright 
 
  

The Washington Alpine Club  
PO Box 352 
Seattle WA 9811  
 
Address Correction Requested 
Do not forward  

To: 

First Class 


